
F R R E S   P T A   M I N U T E S

Date: Thursday, December 11, 2014

Meeting Called to Order at 3:20 PM. 

In Attendance: PTA Board members Sherry DeCelle, President; Kenly Brozman, Vice President; Ilona Packie, Treasurer and Katharine Adams, Secretary; Faculty Members Tom Nadolny, Principal and Kathleen Bracken, Librarian. Committee Heads/Parents/Guests: Craig Drenga and Stephanie McNair.

MOTIONS VOTED AND APPROVED: Minutes from previous meeting.

Calendar, New Items:

Annual Otis Ridge Ski Program. Wed, Jan 7—Wed, Feb 11, 2015 (6 weeks/6 hours).

Calendar, Ongoing:
PTA monthly meetings. Held second Thursday of each month, 3:15pm in the Library.

PTA Agenda will be posted to school website on Fridays, prior to PTA meetings.

PTA Newsletter submissions requested within one week following PTA meetings, usually by third (3rd) Friday of each month, emailed to: katlamixe@gmail.com.

Treasurer’s Report. 
· Cash Calendar donations in
· $274 Flower Power still trickling in
· $13,277 operating funds / $4,643 balance, after 8k classroom accounts considered
· Classroom accounts $8,634
· $1,800 allotted for further enrichment programs
· $2,800 without reconciling the Holiday Shop
Gaga Pit Update (Kenly and Wendy).
Kenly reports the Gaga Pit is a big hit; it will stay up in gym through Friday 12/12, then must be put into storage until springtime. Band practice and the town’s volleyball league need the gym, so it is impractical to keep it set up in that space. Drama program will continue through April, as well, to use the gym. Gaga Pit can once again be set up and used as well for Field Day fun.

Ideas for Additional Equipment Discussed. 

Suggestion to install a Port-O-Let near the lower field, to encourage more trips down to the lower field to make use of it. To gain a rough idea of pricing, it was mentioned that the Town spends $110/mo on a beach Port-O-Let, with a 5-month contract, including once-per-week pumping and cleaning.

Further ideas suggested include purchasing of miscellaneous items, such as: jump ropes, pogo sticks, hot balls, soft-toss target, a trampoline, and blacktop games, such as painting on pavement.

Also, the Flying Deer Nature Center in New Lebanon, NY offers school enrichment programs, including weekly or monthly special events. Educational, cross-curricular activities are featured, including: outdoors tracking and creation of shelters; immersion in the woods to learn naturalist skills; orienteering; and survival skills plus self-reliance skills, all in a safe environment. FDNC visits our location at Farmington River. All ages and grades are welcome, from PreK through Adults. It was questioned whether the program would be okay to take out a full day from studies? Tom said kids can write about their experiences, taking care of ELA, tying into math and science of Common Core. It could also be an after-school event; but we want to appeal to all children. Kenly will research how far a budget of $1,500 can be stretched for this idea.

President’s Report.

Ski Program Update. Saturday 12/13 is free ski/boarding day to launch the new season.

Staff Room Gift. Last year, new microwave, cart and music player; this year, K-cups, donuts and a fruit basket were suggested.

Cash Calendar. Tara Beardsley and Dawn Lemmon are co-chairs of this season’s Cash Calendar fundraiser. Last year, the PTA netted 10k; this event funds just about everything we do.

New Business. Tuition Agreement being negotiated between FRRSD and BHRSD. FRRSD has offered to increase tuition payment to 4% over next few years; BHRSD wants 6%. Negotiation rather than a directive anticipated. Until recent, this issue has only been discussed in executive meetings, not open to the public. Department of Elementary and Secondary Education can see funding for every school in district. $14,000 published figure includes busing and other operating expenditures, according to BHRSD (FRRSD has their own bus contract; therefore, must remove from the equation). Monument High School is a designated staging area, in case of emergencies.

Of Note. The Otis Cultural Council has agreed to appropriate $500 toward $1,500 program/workshop for the Grumbling Gryphons. Hope was expressed that the Grumbling Gryphons can work on some modification to lower their fee to 1k.

Meeting Adjourned at 4:05 PM.

Next PTA Meeting: Thursday, January 8th, 2015, 3:15 PM in school library.

